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   Central Bank receives the Ninth and Final Tranche of US Dollars 415 million 

under the SBA Facility from the IMF  

The eighth and the final review of Sri Lanka’s Stand-by Arrangement (SBA) facility 

has been successfully completed by the International Monetary Fund (IMF) and the 

ninth tranche to the value of  SDR 275.6 million (approximately US dollars 415 

million) has been disbursed by the IMF to the Central Bank on 20 July 2012. With the 

release of the ninth tranche, the total amount of SDR 1,654 million (approximately US 

dollars 2,548 million) that was approved under the SBA facility in July 2009 has been 

received by Sri Lanka. The completion of the SBA marks the longest engagement Sri 

Lanka has had with the IMF and the single largest facility Sri Lanka has ever obtained 

from a multilateral institution.  

The key objectives of the SBA programme were to rebuild the external reserves, 

strengthen the fiscal position, maintain monetary stability and fortify the domestic 

financial system. Sri Lanka has successfully achieved all these objectives under the 

programme, with international reserves being built up to a comfortable level 

equivalent to 3.5 months of imports, containing the budget deficit, maintaining 

inflation at single digit levels and the stability of the financial system. In this regard, 

the Sri Lankan authorities value the contribution made by the IMF towards the 

progress of the Sri Lankan economy since 2009 under the SBA programme.  
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The Sri Lankan authorities now look forward to the continued close engagement with 

the IMF and intend to discuss the possibility of financial support for its economic 

development agenda under an Extended Fund Facility (EFF). 

The Letter of Intent (LOI) and the Technical Memorandum of Understanding (TMU) 

of the SBA that were submitted to the Executive Board of the IMF on 20 July 2012 are 

now available on the web site of the Central Bank of Sri Lanka (www.cbsl.gov.lk). 

http://www.cbsl.gov.lk/pics_n_docs/02_prs/_docs/press/press_20110203eb.pdf





























